

**Ashton under Hill Parish Council**

**Minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on 6 June 2012 at 7.30pm in the Green Room.**

**Present**

Cllr G Barnett	Chairman	GB
Cllr R Satchell	Vice Chairman	RS
Cllr Mrs D Cope		DC
Cllr A Sanger-Davies		AS-D
Cllr F Moore		FM
<b>In attendance</b>		
Mrs J Hopkins	Clerk	JH

**Action**

1.	<p><b>Apologies.</b> Apologies were received from Cllrs D Rees and J Fletcher. Both were accepted.</p>	
2.	<p><b>Declaration of interest.</b> None declared.</p>	
<p><b>No members of the public present for Public Question Time.</b></p>		
3.	<p><b>Planning.</b>  <b>Proposed development opposite Bredon Hill Middle School.</b>                  After thorough discussion the Council was not opposed to some development in the village but not at the proposed site because of the impact of extra traffic through the village with no possibility of improving the road and the fact that the site is outside the development boundary. The view was based on the informal sketch plan as no official application had been received.</p>	
4.	<p><b>Finance</b>  <b>4.1 Payments.</b> Payments totalling £2,033.84 were approved and the cheques signed.  <b>4.2 Accounts 2011/2012.</b> These were adopted.  <b>4.3 Annual Return 2011/2012.</b> Sections 1 &amp; 2 were duly completed and signed. In Section 1 paragraph 3 an alteration had been made crossing out 325 and correcting it to 332. This was due to the RFO not taking into account interest on the deposit account.  <b>4.4 Marquee for village fete.</b> It was agreed to hire the marquee for the fete.</p>	
5.	<p><b>Councillors' reports and items for future agenda.</b>                  JH to ask the Lengthsman to tidy around the War Memorial before the weekend. If he is unable to do so FM offered to do it.                  DC – bus stop opposite Cottons Lane. JH to investigate the possibility to have a sign put in place or “bus stop” written in the recess and ask Lengthsman to side out the area.                  DC –Footway from Chapel Cottage to Post Office needs siding out. Also overhanging vegetation outside the Post Office is restricting the width of the Footway. JH to ask for it to be cut back.                  FM – footway outside The Close has overhanging vegetation. JH to ask</p>	<p><b>JH</b></p> <p><b>JH</b></p> <p><b>JH</b></p> <p><b>JH</b></p>

	resident to cut it back. FM – Footpath from the church to the field has a problem with nettles. JH to ask the Footpath Warden to trim. AS-D – Dip in road outside Walnut Tree Cottage. JH to report to highways. AS-D – Overhanging tree outside Mirabel, Elmley Road. JH to inform the Tree Warden. FM – Allotments for the next agenda. FM – Village information stand inside the main marquee at the fete. Information for fete on next agenda.	JH JH JH JH JH JH
6.	<b>Date of next meeting.</b> In order to comply with the requirements of the Localism Act for every PC to adopt a new Code of Conduct by 1 July 2012 the next meeting is to be brought forward to 26 June 2012 at 7.30pm in the Green Room.	

The meeting ended at 8.25pm

DRAFT